
P-103 SUPERSEDED BY P-750

This is to advise you of a change. Our unshielded, coil terminals have been modified. This
has occurred because the P-103 tooling was requiring replacement. Before we
re-tooled the piece, however, we conducted an examination to determine if it was still
dimensionally compatible with the female receptacle of the ignition coils into which it was
intended to be fitted.

Now, the P-103 was originally designed for American-Bosch ignition coils. Currently, the
P-103 is not compatible with the female receptacles of those unshielded coils that are
fabricated by Andover and Climco for industrial ignition system suppliers[Altronic,
Dynalco, Woodward].

Accordingly, instead of retooling the P-103, we tooled a new terminal, which carries the
part number P-750.

It is important to advise you that this new terminal fits the coils tightly. This assures an
arc-free connection. But it may require that long-nosed pliers be used to make the
insertion of the terminal into the coil. And it is a positive fit that you will hear when it is
accomplished [there is an audible snap].

Some small number of P-103’s are still in our inventory. And we shall furnish them against
orders for P-103’s until that stock is exhausted. But when that stock is gone, all orders for
P-103’s will be filled with P-750’s and the invoices will reflect the substitution of this
replacement terminal.

If you have any additional questions about this matter, please feel free to communicate
with us at your convenience.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
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